
Homedale Elementary School Memo   
 
To:  Homedale Board of Trustees, Superintendent Rob Sauer 
From:  Tate B. Castleton, Principal  

Date:  September 6, 2022 
Re:  Report to Board of Trustees 

 
HES ENROLLMENT UPDATE: As of Tuesday, September 6, our total enrollment by grade level is as 
follows: 
 
Kindergarten: 84 
1st Grade: 108 
2nd Grade: 87 
3rd Grade: 94 
4th Grade: 106 
 
Total: 479 
 
 
NEW TEACHERS SURROUNDED BY SUPPORT: We have made every effort to ensure each of our new 
teachers – Evonne McGuire (2nd Grade), Trinity Pratt (2nd Grade), and Marina Brookshire (3rd Grade) – 
are surrounded with support. Our teachers (both past and present) have done an incredible job 
providing these teachers with support, resources, and encouragement! As a result, all three are off to a 
GREAT start and have each been wonderful additions to our HES family!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



BASKETBALL HOOPS ADJUSTED ON PLAYGROUNDS AT HES: Recently our maintenance team took on a 
unique challenge to make some adjustments to our permanent basketball hoops on our playground. The 
change needed to be made because the hoops on our K-2 playground were too tall, and the hoops on 
our 3-4 playground were too short. Our maintenance team used some welding expertise and adjusted 
the hoops! Thank you to Danny and his crew for their hard work!  

 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
September 9th  Staff In-Service  
September 29th Math Night @ HES 
October 7th  Student Support/Staff In-Service 
October 26-27th Parent Teacher Conferences 
November 4th  Staff In-Service 


